ATHENS TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS March 7, 2024 5:30 PM Special Meeting

Chairwoman Tressa Heffron called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM. Also present were Supervisors Bonnie Petruschak, Ron Reagan, Matt Moore and Cori Lasco. Solicitor John Thompson and Secretary Holly Randall were also in attendance. Tressa led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance.

On motion of Matt, seconded by Bonnie, motion passed for John Waltenburg to fill in as Road Foreman.

On motion of Tressa, seconded by Ron, motion passed to hire Meagan Carling as Administrative Secretary for Athens Township with start date of March 11, 2024. Pay rate of \$20/hr.

On motion of Tressa, seconded by Bonnie, motion passed to accept the Union Contracts.

On motion of Tressa, seconded by Bonnie, motion passed for Ruth to attend the BBCD Update meeting on March 20, 2024.

Supervisors discussed EMHR's Annual Grant Workshop on March 29, 2024.

Voice of Residents: Pat Beers from Hickory Heights discussed the pot holes and narrow road making it hard for 2 cars to pass.

Aaron Brotzman of Weaver Road asked what the criteria a road has to meet to get Liquid fuels money. He was told have to be able to go 15 miles per hour and 2 car widths wide. He has taken pictures of the roads and sent to Representatives office.

Mike Freeland: 4350 Wilawanna Rd talked about the liquid fuels money being spent between 75 miles of road.

Rick Simons: 736 Weaver Road asked if some of the funds that is set aside for the bridges that is not being used at this time, be used to fixed the roads. Mrs. Simons asked if gate could be moved down lower on Bobcat road so the noise is not so loud for the residents.

On motion of Tressa, seconded by Bonnie, motion passed to approve the Resolution 2024-09 Credit Card policy and Purchasing Policy

Chairwoman Tressa took the board into executive session at 6:35 PM for personnel. The special meeting reconvened at 7:45 PM.

There being no further business, on motion of Tressa, second by Bonnie, it was unanimous to adjourn the meeting at 7:49 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Holly Randall Athens Township Secretary